
Ref. No. 2bII/7181       30 Jan. 2008 
 
Shri Sunil Kumar, I.A.S, 
Commissioner, 
Commercial Tax, 
Govt. of UP., 
Gomti Nagar, Lucknow. 
 
Subject:  Submission of Inventories of Stock by 31 Jan. 08. 
 
Sir, 
 

We refer to the meeting of IIA delegation with you on 29th Jan 08 in your 
chamber regarding various issues related to VAT. Your goodself was kind 
enough to hear us patiently. 
 
In this meeting the problem of stock Inventories to be submitted by 31.01.08 
was also put for solution. In this context your goodself was kind enough to 
clarify that Dealers who do not wish to obtain the benefit of “Input Tax 
Credit” will not be compelled to compulsorily submit such Inventory. We 
have communicated this to our Hon’ble Members.  
 
We request your goodself to direct the subordinate officers to act 
accordingly & not to take any action against the Dealers making Suo-Moto 
declaration that they will not claim the benefit of Input Tax credit during the 
said tax period.  
 
Thanking You  
Yours truly, 
 
D.S. Verma 
Executive Director 
 
 


